
Comment Report
SSB 1139
A bill for an act relating to the health and well-being of children and families including provisions for
maternal support and fatherhood initiatives, regional centers of excellence, a state­funded family medicine
obstetrics fellowship program, state employee parental leave, adoption expenses under the adoption
subsidy program, and accessibility to the all Iowa scholarship program; making appropriations; and
including effective date and applicability provisions.(See SF 324.)

Subcommittee Members: Edler-CH, Sweeney, Trone Garriott

Date: 02/14/2023
Time: 10:30 AM
Location: Room 217 Conference Room

Name: Katie Klinkhammer

Comment: I grew up in Agency, IA. These resource centers are Christian, forced birth places.
Our government has a duty to separate church and state. Please do not give money to
these groups.

Name: Chelsea Davis

Comment: Pregnancy resource centers/crisis pregnancy centers are illegitimate reproductive
health care clinics. The American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists reports
that "staff members at these unregulated and often nonmedical facilities have no legal
obligation to provide pregnant people with accurate information and are not subject
to HIPAA or required by law to maintain client confidentiality." CPCs are dangerous
facilities that do not act in the best interest of the patient, do not allow for informed
consent of the patient, and deny patients access to comprehensive health care that is
necessary when making decisions about their bodies. The state has no business
providing funding to centers that have proven time and again to endanger patients'
lives. Please reconsider the sections of SSB1139 that involve pregnancy resource
centers.



Name: sara eide

Comment: Please see attached comments.



Sara Eide - Iowa Catholic Conference remarks on SSB 1139,  
February 14, 2023, 10:30 a.m., Rm 217,  
UNDECIDED 
Edler, Sweeney and Trone-Garriott 
 
On behalf of the Iowa Catholic Conference, we want to express concerns we have with 
Division 1 of this bill.   
 
We believe pregnant women deserve more access to meaningful assistance and support 
when she needs it most.  That is why we advocated for the creation of the MOMS 
program last year and why we are advocating for additional funding this year.   
 
We believe $2 million is a right amount to get the MOMS program started.   
 
We are also very supportive of fatherhood initiatives and believe that having involved 
fathers is in the best interest of the child.   
 
However, we’re concerned that including the fatherhood initiatives to compete for the 
same $2 million will result in pregnant women not getting the support they need which 
was the entire goal of the MOMS Act.  Also, the MOMS Act was intentionally created to 
support only life-affirming organizations.  The fatherhood initiatives are not restricted in 
this way and could allow for pro-abortion organizations to receive some (or all) of these 
funds.   
 
We ask that the fatherhood initiatives be separated from the MOMS program with its 
own funding stream.  We believe these programs complement each other but should not 
be forced to compete against each other. 
 
We are grateful for the continued interest in supporting moms and maternal 
health.   When faced with a crisis pregnancy, many women fear they won't be able to find 
needed social services, family support, and financial resources. The MOMS Act will 
support these mothers, their babies, and help stabilize their families.  
 
Lastly, we believe access to health care is critical for new moms and would encourage the 
legislature to extend Medicaid post-partum coverage.  Currently it is only for covers new 
moms for two months, and we believe moms should be covered for the first 12 months.  
We hope to see this in a future version of a bill.  
 
Thank you. 


